CITY OF Concord

1950 Parkside Dr., MS/16 Concord, CA 94519-2578 Phone: 925-671-3006

FAX: (925) 671-3449

Email: matthew.fragoso@cityofconcord.org



March 24, 2020

Dear Campers,

Currently all City of Concord offices are closed to the public, and Camp Concord staff is working from home. We find ourselves in a dynamic situation with things quickly evolving and while we can't predict the future, we are busy doing what we can to put together another amazing Camp Concord season. Now is a time for patience, hope, and some healthy anticipation as we continue to watch for guidance from the Centers for Disease Control, the State of California and the Contra Costa and El Dorado County Health Departments.

Over the decades, Camp Concord has confidently and flexibly dealt with challenges and we will continue to do this through careful planning and the use of best-practices. At this time, Camp Concord is expected to open as usual for Family Camp on June 19, 2020. The safety and health of campers and staff is always our highest priority and we will continue to monitor and adjust our programs and activities to meet all local, state, and Federal recommendations during and following the Covid-19 pandemic to ensure Camp Concord remains the Happiest Place on Dirt.

While every generation has faced uncertainty and change, camp experiences are more important and strategically necessary for this generation to thrive in the years to come. We look forward to seeing you all in a few months. For ongoing updates, please visit the City of Concord website at www.cityofconcord.org and check out the Camp Concord website for fun memories and camper challenges at www.campconcord.org or visit our facebook page.

Sincerely,

Matthew Fragoso

Matthew Fragoso

Camp Director - Camp Concord

City of Concord Parks and Recreation Dept. Email: <u>matthew.fragoso@cityofconcord.org</u> Camp Email: camp.concord@cityofconcord.org

Office Phone: (925) 671-3006